
     Bellflower Unified School District 
 

      Board of Education Special Meeting 
August 24, 2023 - 5:00 P.M. 

Board Room of the District Administration Building  
16703 Clark Ave., Bellflower, CA 90706 

 

The Board of Education meetings will be livestreamed at: 
 

https://bellflowerusd.new.swagit.com/views/380/ 
 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to 
participate in the meeting, including auxiliary aids or services, please contact the 
Superintendent’s Office at 562-866-9011. Notification at least 48 hours prior to the 
meeting will enable the District to make reasonable arrangements to provide accessibility 
to the Board meeting.  

AGENDA 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER IN PUBLIC SESSION 
 

1.1. PUBLIC COMMENTS – AGENDA ITEMS 
 
2. ROLL CALL 
 
3. DISCUSSION: BOARD REVIEW OF STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AND  
    SOCIAL-EMOTIONAL DATA 
    

Throughout the school year, staff will conduct four study sessions to share important 
information with the school board and the community. This information will include 
student progress and will be conducted into four parts: Quarter 1, Quarter 2, Quarter 
3, and Quarter 4. Quarter 1, will show student progress in the previous 2022-2023 
school year which is referred to as "lag data." Quarters 2, 3, and 4, will show student 
progress during the current school year and determine if change is needed to help 
them excel. This information is referred to as “lead data.”  Staff will share data as listed 
below: 

 

Quarter 2: November 
Quarter 3: March 

Quarter 4: June as part of the LCAP adoption. 
 

On August 24th, staff will present data from Quarter 1 which will allow the board to 
review and discuss student’s progress during the 2022-2023 school year. This will help 
identify the areas of weakness as well as strengths. This will guide the board in the 
decision making process regarding policies. 
 

 
 

https://bellflowerusd.new.swagit.com/views/380/


4. MAJOR ACTION  
 

4.1 CONTRACT APPROVAL OF AERIES COMMUNICATION POWERED BY 
PARENT SQUARE: It is proposed that the Board of Education approve the 
contract for Parent Square as presented on the attachment. 

 
In order to enhance parents, students, staff, community engagement and mass 
communication, staff is recommending acquisition and implementation of Aeries 
communication powered by Parent Square. This program will replace the 
BlackBoard communication system with full implementation in the 2024-2025 
school year. During the 2023-2024 school year, staff will pilot Parent Square at 
Mayfair Middle/High School, Bellflower Middle/High School, and Frank E. 
Woodruff.   

 
5. ADJOURNMENT 


